Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

May 8, 2012

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  Kevin Seelbach, Phil Overy

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  There were twenty-one (21) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes, Meeting of April 10, 2012:  Janet made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes, since they had already been printed in the Newsletter and distributed to homeowners.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn presented her report, stating there was cash in-flow of $5,063.65.  The total includes $5,000 due to the sale of Lot E-14, gate cards and interest amounting to $53.65

Expenditures totaled $1,893.30 for a variety of issues, including payment of $72.00 to PWSD #13, the Pump House roof, Newsletter production and mailing, replacement of the gate hard drive video recorder and several other items.

The current checking account balance is $316,236.01.

Marilyn then submitted bills totaling $3,495.41 and asked for approval to pay the bills.  After discussion, it was decided $783.92 should be removed from the bills, as this money is owed to Will Electronics for a camera to be installed at the gate.  The camera had been connected, however, because of operational problems had been returned to the company so that work can be done to, hopefully, correct the situation.  Therefore, Ray made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and to pay the additional bills totaling $2,711.49 ($3,495.41 – 783.92 = $2,711.49).  Janet seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Gate:  Russ Wilner reported the gate is working well functionally.  He did mention an incident that occurred on Friday night/Saturday morning of May 4/5.  Because of complaints that later were made regarding a loud party with unruly guests, Rich Hirsch checked the video and observed a male individual enter after using a gate card.  Shortly thereafter a male walked in view of the camera and used the same gate card to allow access to additional vehicles.  All totaled, 10 cars were granted access using this same gate pass.  

Because there had been complaints received about the occupants of a house on the far end of Westwood Road being loud and disturbing the peace of others in the area, President Dauernheim voiced a reminder to property owners the should contact the Sheriff’s Office by dialing 9-1-1 so that deputies can respond and quell the revelers.  

Security:  In Phil’s absence, Janet read a report he had prepared.  It indicated there was a report of a home burglary on South Lakeshore Drive during the early morning hours of Saturday, May 5, 2012, nears the area where the aforementioned party was in progress.  The Sheriff’s office was notified and a deputy prepared a report.

Also, a non-registered pontoon boat has been observed tied to the dock on Lot H-14.  Because of the violation of the water rules and regulations, a letter will be mailed to the owner.

Another pontoon boat was observed parked at a home on South Lakeshore.  The boat was found to be oversized, had no identification and had an outboard/inboard motor.  The owner was contacted and the pontoon boat has been removed from the lake area.

Building:  John Johnston advised Chad Sutterer had submitted a request to construct a boat dock adjacent to Lots H-3 and 4, and presented a letter from the property owner indicating there was no objection.  John recommended approval and this was seconded by Ray.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance:  No report

LTIA:  Julie Johnston advised the next dinner meeting is scheduled for May 20 and it will feature Mexican food.  Also, candidates are being sought for Miss and Mr. Tishomingo, and they will be asked to solicit donations to defray cost of fireworks. The ice cream social and crowning will take place on July 1, 2012 and the boat parade and fireworks display will be on July 4, 2012.  Finally, Julie advised LTIA is conducting a raffle ($5.00 chances) to help defray medical costs for the daughter of lake residents.

Finance:  Janet reported the financial reports and bank statements have been forwarded to the auditor.  It is planned the audit will be completed and a report available for the June 16 annual meeting.  

Website:  Janet reported the May/June issue of the Newsletter was sent on May 1 and the color version is available at the website.  The next issue of the Newsletter will be sent out on July 1.  If anyone prefers to receive the electronic edition instead of the print copy, contact Janet.  Both the LTPOA and the LTIA can realize a money savings.  Deadline for submission of ads, articles and photos for the next Newsletter is June 20, 2012.

Parents Club Representative:  No one present

Garden Club:  Rich Hirsch reported the 9th Annual plant sale would take place on May 12, from 9 a.m. to 12 noon at the Community House.

Sewer Board:  Janet reported TGB employees have returned to the lake to continue yard restoration, and they expect to finish during the month of June.

There was an anonymous letter posted on the bulletin board, addressed to the LTPOA.  The writer complained about the quality of the landscaping work being done by TGB.  TGB is required by contract to restore property to its original condition.  The workers are very accommodating and property owners were advised that if they can be present when work is being done in your yard, the workers can be told exactly what should be done.

Any property owner not satisfied with the work being done should contact the engineer inspector, Mike Larenson, at 314.402.0880, or at engrml@sbcglobal.net.

Water Testing:  Clarue Holland provided details about the water samples that were withdrawn from the lake on Monday, April 23, 2012.  Her complete report will be printed in the next copy of the Newsletter.

Dam:  No report

Old Business:  President Dauernheim mentioned that the key for the pontoon boat trailer now has two keepers.  Butch Hopfer volunteered to maintain the key, and he can be reached at 636.274.3791.  Now John and Janet Hunnicutt will also have a key, when Butch is unavailable.  The Hunnicutts can be contacted at 636.274.6126.  There is a $10.00 rental fee for use of the trailer.

Next, President Dauernheim began a conversation about the fence that has been constructed by the owner of Lot F-26.  The fence, on two sides, reaches the lakeside and thus does not allow for passage of anyone on the 10 feet of common ground.  After discussion, it was deemed appropriate that the fence be modified.  Ray made a motion, seconded by John Johnston, that the fence be moved back to be in compliance with the common ground requirement.  MOTION PASSED – 3 to 1 vote with one abstention.  The owner indicated he would make the necessary adjustment.

It was noted there is a fence on G-6 that also extends to the lakeside, and this issue will be addressed.

President Dauernheim also reported he had been contacted by the owner of Lot D-58, and the property is offered for sale because the family is moving out of state.  The owner said he was planning to have a relative take control and rent the house until it could be sold.  The owner was informed this is a violation of Lake regulations.  This matter will be addressed further.

Next, John Johnston said he had been in contact with the owner of Red Oak Lawn Care, the firm that cuts grass on the dam, about the need to trim the trees along the entrance road to the gate, and both the north side and south side lake roads.  Trimming the trees will allow for greater visibility along the roads, especially on the curves.  The price quoted for this work is $8,700.00.  President Dauernheim made a motion, seconded by Janet, to contract for this work.  It can begin soon.  MOTION PASSED
Continuing, it was reported that several Board members, along with Rick Hannick, Clarue and Martin Holland, and Rich Hirsch, met recently with Engineer Don Eskridge, to discuss the possibility of constructing a silt basin, either before water enters the lake or inward of the stream and several hundred yards into the lake.  After a lengthy discussion it was decided to place this matter on hold, mostly because of the excessive costs suggested by Mr. Eskridge.

Also, Mr. Eskridge indicated he has very strong advice not to put a lot of money into the lakefront development because that area floods so badly at times and improvements would be swept away.  Consequently, based on his advice we won’t be able to implement the master plan developed by Ted Spaid.

Don was also questioned with regard to the problem of water rapidly rising in the creek and over-flowing the road along the beach and even over the bridge.  We are reminded that during the most recent heavy rains (years 2003, 2005, and 2008) water rose approximately one-foot over the bridge and running about four-feet over the road along the beach.  There was water well into the parking lot of the community house.  The result was a large washed out area from the road to the beach and south side residents were unable to cross the area for several hours.

He was quite emphatic that it is virtually impossible to stop or channel heavy storm water, such as we have experienced numerous times, from coming through the beach area.  Missouri has a history of large amounts of rain within short time frames.  Don went on to telling of Holt, Missouri holding the all time record for rainfall … 12.42 inches in 45 minutes … and St. Charles, Missouri in the not too distant past experiencing 14 inches of rainfall in a six-hour period.  Both those storms resulted in considerable damage as was seen here at Lake Tishomingo over the years.

Hearing that report, Marilyn stated that we should not proceed with the previously approved survey but we should move ahead with some simple improvements that people want right now.

Thereafter, Rick Hannick volunteered to pursue information regarding this topic.  He made a presentation during this meeting and showed a determination where a silt basin could be constructed for less than $50,000.  This matter was tabled for further discussion.  The Board’s appreciation was extended to Rick for his efforts on this matter.

Finally, Marilyn provided an update about the recent volleyball games played near the Community House.  There were 45 people the first night.  During a follow up discussion, it was mentioned there was a need for sand for a proper playing surface, and that some form of underlayment was necessary.  Gordon Kassen, who was present at the meeting, volunteered to purchase the sand and have it delivered.  Steve Blaha, also present, indicated he would supply a mat and there would be no cost.  The continued discussion centered on the need for lighting in the area, but this was tabled.  Marilyn stated there is a need for pea gravel at the swimming area, and she was asked to order this material and have it delivered.

There being no further business, John Johnston made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and this was seconded by Marilyn.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer, Secretary
